Curriculum Guides in Arabic, Mandarin, Panjabi, Tamil and Urdu

The 2007 Languages Review, prompted by a crisis in the take up of Languages at Key Stage 4, refers to community languages as 'a national asset, to which more thought needs to be given in terms of national policy' (Para 3.44) and recognises the valuable role played by community based complementary schools. In this context the project developed in the Department of Educational Studies at Goldsmiths with support from the Nuffield Foundation, to create Curriculum Guides in Arabic, Mandarin, Panjabi, Tamil and Urdu, could not have been more timely. The project was directed by Dr Jim Anderson, coordinator of the innovative Flexible PGCE in Community Languages. Siva Pillai, Computer Officer in the department and director of the Lewisham based Tamil Academy for Language and Arts, co-authored the Guide for Tamil. Several school mentors, who work with Goldsmiths PGCE students, were also involved as authors.

The Guides, provide a wealth of information and practical advice for teachers to assist with planning schemes of work for a wide range of learners, some of whom have a background in the respective languages and cultures, others who may be learning the language from scratch. Importantly, they facilitate recognition of children's achievement in these languages because links are made to the National Curriculum attainment levels and to the new Asset Languages qualifications currently available in twenty-one languages.

Feedback from teachers and Goldsmiths PGCE student teachers, who have used the Guides over the past year, as well as from curriculum managers and publishers, has been encouraging. Writing about her experience of using the Guide, Shazia Siddique, a teacher of Urdu working at a comprehensive school in the London borough of Newham, comments that, 'The Urdu Guide has made a genuine difference in my classroom, as my understanding of the rationale for the different lesson activities has led to my students being more engaged and participating actively in lessons'. 

At professional development meetings across the country, based on the Guides, it was made clear that this was the kind of support that teachers of community languages had long been waiting for and that they represent a crucial element in the professional infrastructure needed to underpin an inclusive and forward-looking language policy.

The launch of the Guides, published by CILT, the National Centre for Languages, took place in July this year at their national conference, 'Community Languages: Developing practice for the 21st century' at the NSPCC National Training Centre in Leicester. The guides can be purchased from CILT, and can also be downloaded free of charge on the CILT and Goldsmiths 'community gold' websites.

http://www.cilt.org.uk/
http://community.gold.ac.uk/
For further information about the Guides, contact the project director, Dr Jim Anderson.

j.anderson@gold.acuk
(See next page for photo from launch)

[image: image1.jpg]



